




                                                                               October Newsletter 
 
October is that transition month for our weather when we start to move from summer to fall.  We are going to 
have a full month at the post in October.  Other than ‘show me the money’ which is doing great we also have: 
 
Mouse races   10/9 
Fall Craft Show 10/23 
Mitch Shields  10/29 
Truck or Treat  10/31  watch out for spooks and goblins 
 
Karaoke night??   $5.00 to sing $10.00 to stop??  We will have to see what Mike Koenigsman comes up with. 
 
At our October 5th meeting we will also be voting on making the whole post non-smoking.  Come and make 
your voices heard.  You will need your current membership card (either 2021 or 2022) to vote.  There is no 
absentee voting so you have to be present. 
 
The legion golf event went extremely well this year.  Ron Naber did a stellar job organizing, getting hole spon-
sors, and auction items which we greatly appreciated.  We raised over $6000 for the post.  And remember, as 
with all events, you can’t do it without the many people that volunteered their time and effort to help out. The  
Auxiliary really stepped like they always do. 
 
We are doing our best to find ammo so we can hold a Turkey Shoot this year.  It seems that guns and ammo 
are in short supply with everyone on backorder.  (I wonder if the military left any bird shot in Afghanistan).   
We will keep looking and keep you posted if we can put on the Turkey shoot this year. 
 
October is also ‘find some new honor guard members’ month.  (Join up and the commander buys you a drink 
after your first ceremony).  It’s an honor to pay tribute to our fallen veterans and the family.  It’s the least we 
can do for the family and the more people we have the better.  If you are interested, contact Mark Sshnoebelen 
for more information. 
 
Be safe out there, this virus thing just doesn’t want to stop. 
Rick Vondrachek 

OCTOBER 2021 

COMMANDER’S MESSAGE



I would be amiss if I didn’t start this article talking about the fantastic 9/11 & MIA/POW event 
that was hosted by the American Legion Zack Wheat Post 624. It started with a impressive  
procession of color guards, several first responders from around the lake area, legion  
motorcycle riders and corvette club. The program was great, with a fly over from the military. 
We can’t thank Tom Honecker enough for all of his efforts to make it a memorable day.  
 
 The  beautiful quilt (donated by Joanie Johnson) raffle was a great success. We ended up with 
$259.00 for this fundraiser. Congratulations to Sue Forbis, one of our auxiliary member who 
was the big winner. We want to thank Sheila Marlow and Shirley Dull for all of their hard 
work. Sheila will keep all of us informed of additional raffles that are in the planning stages. 
 
The auxiliary will be having a Silent Auction  in conjunction with the the Legion Mouse Races 
on October 9,2021. It is always a fun event and you get a chance to bid and win some  
wonderful items. Members  if you have any new or slightly used items that you would like to 
donate, please contact Sheila Marlow at 573-745-0654. 
 
Please remember the Fall Craft Show on October 23, 2021. Also if you are a crafter and would 
like to rent a table for this event, contact Susann Huff at 573-216-9358. 
 
Just a reminder that Halloween “Trunk r Treat” is coming up quickly. Please remember to bring 
candy or monetary donations to the legion or contact Michelle Koenigsman at 402-657-6005 for 
questions or more information. 
 
The auxiliary members will soon  start the planning for the Veterans breakfast that will be held 
on November 11, 2021. Please plan on attending this event, as it is a wonderful way to thank all 
veterans for what they have done and continue to do. 
 
My thought for the day : 
When you can’t control what is happening, challenge yourself to control the way you are  
responding to what’s happening. That’s where the power is. 
 
Respectfully  
Betty Hovey  
President  



 
 

SAL 

IT’s  hard to believe we are being faced with Covid ??? again!  I was extremely glad to have 
our regular SAL members present to  COOK  and attend our monthly meeting. Please stay safe .  
 
I will see you in October. Yes, we also will again miss the Lockharts , we have told several 
friends not to miss them. They are a special duo brought to us by Bill and Wendy we hope to 
keep them as a stop on their circuit. 
 
 Hope all went well at our 9-11 Remembrance; Carolyn and I had a previous commitment for 
Friday, Sat, and Sunday 
 
 Please remember you joined SAL to honor  and serve our Veterans; I appreciate each  
member  and ask that you please step up to help the SAL be an active  member of our Legion 
Post .  Our goal is to honor and serve veterans and their families  There are many different 
things we need help with; don’t be bashful and ask; it is amazing how good you will feel 
 
Our menu for October will be our tenderloin Sandwich with all the trimmings, slaw , Home 
fried chips and of course desserts provided by our SAL family . Profit from Meals  is the  
primary way we raise funds; so, THANK YOU  for  joining us the 2nd Wed. of the month start-
ing at 5 PM  To go orders still available. 
 
Bob Worthley 
816-850-4935 

RIDERS 

Another great year at Bike fest. We had lots of riders come through to get their stamp , and the 
riders were well represented at our booth. Sale were good as well as donations. We gave away 
our pistol and lift raffles. The ladies from the Aux made a great lunch of brats and chips, thanks 
to them. The veterans ride on Friday had a record number of bikes 161 was counted at the post, 
the live and silent auctions went well making us over $1000 dollars for our veteran pro-
jects.  Now we start for next years Bike fest which should be even bigger then before.  Thanks 
to all who volunteered their time and effort for this worthy cause.    
 
We also gained 6 new members on Friday which boosted the post ,  great job everyone 
Michael Collins 












